
 Newsletter for March 2022

First Division Commander Thomas Chambers
Wow, Everyone had a good time at the Winter Ball. It was a success because we had a total 
sellout of tickets. I want to thank everyone who came and especially the Honor Guard from 
my post, Orland Memorial post #111, and those who worked to make this a success,  Gigi, 
Tony, Bernie and Ken

MARCH IS COMMUNITY SERVICE MONTH. Select your Boy’s State Candidates now. 
Let’s close out the year with a big push on Membership. 
The American Legion’s founding March 15-17. Focus on your Community. 

There are several things coming up. 
March 12th, There will be a working breakfast at the Italian American Veterans Museum 
located at 3800 Division street in Stone Park. All Officers from all posts need to be there with
all members interested in helping with membership calls. 
Breakfast is at 8:45 am. Let’s get to 100%. 

Times, Dates, and Places will be coming soon for the Past Commanders dinner and for 
Armed Forces day. 

April 6th is the next 1st Division meeting at Evergreen Park post #854 9701 S. Kedzie Ave. 
Evergreen Park, IL. 

June 4th is the Mini-Convention at Evergreen Park post #854 at 8:00am 

Thomas Chambers



First Division Senior Vice Commander Frank B. Thompson III
HELLO TO ALL. 

At our First Division meeting that we just had Wednesday night, 02-09-2021. 
We discussed the importance of membership and its dues. 

I was also very glad to hear so many passed officers speaking up and out 
about what it means not only to your post, district, division, state and national 
but what our numbers have to do with congress and the veteran's benefits in 
which we all depend on. 

"SEEK AND YE SHALL FIND, ASK AND IT WILL BE PROVIDED". 
Let us lace up our boots from all directions and get out there to show everyone 
that The Fighting First Is Back IN FIRST!!!!!! 

Frank B. Thompson III

First Division Medical Officer Don Horn

March is Colorectal Cancer Awareness Month. 

Colorectal cancer is a disease that starts in the lower portion of your digestive 
system. According to the American Cancer Society, about 1 in 23 men and 1 in 
25 women will develop this cancer at some point in their lives. 

Colorectal screening saves lives. 

Colorectal cancer screening tests look for cancer in people who don’t have 
symptoms. They can find and remove precancerous growths or early-stage 
cancers when they’re easier to treat. 

For people at average risk of developing colorectal cancer, the U.S. Preventive 
Services Task Force recommends screening starting at age 50 and continuing 
to age 75. Your doctor can make personalized recommendations on when you 
should get colorectal cancer screenings based on your: 

 Family/personal medical history

 Prior screening history

 Life expectancy

 Personal preferences



There are a few different types of colorectal cancer screening tests, each with 
their own pros and cons. Connect with your PCP to see which type of test 
makes the most sense for you. 

As The American Legion readies for her 103rd Birthday coming up on 
March 15th reach out for those Buddy Checks and remember we are our 
Brothers keeper. 

Yours in Service,  Don
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Meeting Dates for 2021 – 2022

March 12

Breakfast is at 8:45 am.

There will be a working breakfast at the Italian American Veterans
Museum located at 3800 Division street in Stone Park. 
All Officers from all posts need to be there with all members 
interested in helping with membership calls. 

April 6 Evergreen Park Post #854
9701 S. Kedzie Ave, Evergreen Park, IL 60805

June 4  Mini-Convention at Evergreen Park post #854 at 8:00am 

Medals on Display at the Veterans Ball
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Veteran’s Ball









First Division Commander's Working Breakfast
We are asking that District Officers and Posts officer (or representatives) be there.

March 12th
We start with the breakfast! This is no cost to you.
Breakfast: 8:45 a.m. - 9:40 a.m.
Contacting: 9:40 a.m. - 10:45 a.m.

We will be contacting members or potential members to try to help the post to 
get 100 percent. The Department will have the materials and Jim Talaska, 
Membership Director, Department of Illinois will be there too!

Italian American Veterans Museum, Casa Italia located at 3800 Division Street 
in Stone Park. It is on the 3rd Floor (elevator on west-side of hallway) and there
is free parking on the side, in back and in front of the building.

*Bring your phone and charger.

Speaking Event "Hunting for ISIS in Syria."

This event is open to everyone. Friends, spouses, neighbors, and colleagues.

M_______________________________ Has reserved _________ seat(s) for
Luncheon Speaker Event March 19, 2022 * 11:00 am to 3:00 pm

Luncheon, guest speaker Colonel Larry Kaifesh, USMC (retired) 
"Hunting for ISIS in Syria."

Great Escape (West Wing), 9540 Irving Park Rd, in Schiller Park
$25 per person ~ Please R.S.V.P. by March 9, 2022

Choose one: 
Broasted Half Chicken Dinner - Or - Pork Tenderloin with Mashed Potatoes 
Lunch also includes Soup, Salad, Vegetable, Potato, Bread & Butter, Ice Cream

Sundae, Spumoni or Sherbet & Coffee 

Please remit the section below with your payment to:
American Legion First Division Council, 

P.O. Box 280 Riverside, Illinois 60546-0280
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PLEASE LET OUR WEBMASTER, JOHN LOS, KNOW IF THERE ARE ANY
CHANGES IN HALL RENTAL INFORMATION  POSTED ON OUR

WEBSITE
Chief Editor: Thomas Chambers

If you would have any issues or concerns about the newsletter, please feel free
to contact: Shepherd K. S. Bishop – Managing Editor

For a free copy of the 1st Division newsletter sent to you via E-Mail please send a
request to us at

div1newsletter@yandex.com


